## AMERICAN INSTITUTE OF ELECTRICAL ENGINEERS 33 WEST THIRTY-NINTH STREET

NEW YORK



TELEPHONE, 4600 BRYANT CABLE, CYANDRIC

## MINUTE

Adopted by the Board of Directors of the American Institute of Electrical Engineers, February 15, 1917.

The Board of Directors of the American Institute of Electrical Engineers having learned of the death on January 15, 1917, of Past-President Henry Gordon Stott, desires to place on record as a tribute to his memory, its profound sorrow at the loss of a universally-beloved colleague and fellow member, and its deep appreciation of his services to the Institute during his twenty-one years of membership.

As a member, committeemen, representative, Manager and President, he gave freely of his time and energy to the advancement of the welfare of the Institute, and individually contributed much to its prestige and development.

As a result of his unusually wide engineering experience and technical training, his knowledge of theory and practice, and his minute analysis of engineering problems, he was frequently called upon to contribute papers to the Institute and to other engineering societies.

As an engineer he stood in the foremost rank in both the electrical and mechanical branches of the art, and with his technical qualifications he combined a rare executive ability and the power of inspiring the confidence of those working under him. He was an enthusiastic worker in the interest of engineering cooperation, a subject to which he devoted much time and study in recent years, and his death will be felt not only by the Institute and other organizations in which he was prominent, but by the entire engineering profession.

The Board of Directors feels that the death of Mr. Stott has deprived the Institute of one of its most distinguished members, and the engineering profession of an able and resourceful worker. The Board hereby extends to the members of the family of Mr. Stott its deepest sympathy in their bereavement.